St. Boniface (Scipio)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com



St. Therese (Richmond)

29 August - 06 September 2020

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.

Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	Aug 29,2020	5:00 PM	Sr. Mildred Katzer, OSU - Theresa Warner
Tuesday	Sept 01.2020	8:30 AM	Elden and Flo Lyon - Frieda Peters
Wednesday	Sept 02,2020		For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - Priory until visits to nursing homes are allowed!
Thursday	Sept 03,2020	8:30 AM	Leland Kueser - Alberta Kueser
Saturday	Sept 05,2020	5:00 PM	Robert "Sonny" Gregg - Jim Oestreicher

Assignments – 09/05/20

Stewardship

Lectors:

Need 1 (one) volunteer

Eucharistic Ministers:

Need 1 (one) volunteer

Richmond Care Center:

None at present

Hospitality:

Need 2 (two) volunteers

CountingTeam: None at present

Regular Collection - \$628.00

(Envelopes - \$585.00 and Plate - \$43.00)

Offertory Collection: 22 August 2020

Votives - \$18.75

Initial Envelope Offering - \$3.00 Building Fund - \$300.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	Aug 30,2020	9:00 AM	David Setter - John and Cheryl Strobel
Monday	Aug 31,2020	8:30 AM	Tom Rockers - Mary Blomquist and Family
Wednesday	Sept 02,2020		For All Parishioners - Living and Deceased - Priory until visits to nursing homes are allowed!
Friday	Sept 04,2020	8:30 AM	Special Intention - In Gratitude - Mary Rickabaugh
Sunday	Sept 06,2020	9:00 AM	David Setter - Ruth Setter and Family

Assignments – 09/06/20

Stewardship

Votives - \$10.00

Offertory Collection: 23 August 2020

Regular Collection - \$1,484.00

Bazaar/Deficit Recoup - \$1,830.00

(Envelopes - \$1,222.00 and Plate - \$262.00)

Lectors:

Need 1 (one) volunteer

Eucharistic Ministers:

Need 1 (one) volunteer if Fr. Dave is not present.

Servers:

Need 1 or 2 volunteers.

Richmond Care Center: None at present

Counting Team: Scott Bures

Saint Boniface Priory 32292 N E Norton Road, Garnett, KS 66032 Main: 785-835-6273 Mobile: 785-433-1252

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

Reverend Jerry Williams O.Carm

jwilliams@carmelnet.org

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



CCD News: Classes will begin this Wednesday, September 2nd, with <u>drop off in front of St.</u>

<u>Boniface Church at 7 PM</u>. Classes for the younger students, from 1st through 8th grades, will be meeting this year in the Parish Hall - with 4 "classrooms" on each floor. The high school students will continue to meet in the Priory. Your children will have several important papers for you to read after you <u>pick them up in front of the Parish Hall at 8 PM</u>. If you are new to our CCD program, we will need a copy of your child's Baptismal certificate. We are all looking forward to beginning once again, and ask for your prayers and support! Thanks!

Card Shower: Due to Covid precautions, there will not be a gathering to celebrate the 70th Wedding Anniversary of Elden and Flo Lyon. However, if you would like to send your good wishes to them, please send them to: 510 E. 2nd - Wellsville KS 66092.

Called and Gifted Workshop: designed to help Christians discern the charisms and gifts they have been given and put them into use in their lives and the lives of others. See the flyer on the Bulletin Boards for more information and registration details. It is on Saturday, September 12th.

Catholic University of America - annual special collection is next weekend, September 05/06 There is an envelope for this in your packet. Thanks, as always, for your customary generosity!

Beirut Special Collection: The world watched with shock and horror the catastrophic explosion in the Port of Beirut on August 4th. 178 people died and thousands were injured. If you would like to make a donation to aid Beirut through the channels of Catholic Relief Services, please put your donation in a plain envelope marked "Beirut Relief" by the weekend of September 12/13.

Day of Fasting and Prayer for Racial Healing - As members of the Mystical Body of Christ we proclaim the power of prayer and fasting to transform our world and cast out the influences that divide our communities and destroy its peace. Please join with Archbishop Naumann for a day of prayer and fasting on Wednesday, September 9th, to atone for the sins of racism that violate the sacredness of human life, and to pray for the healing of racial divisions that persist in our nation and our communities. For ideas and resources on how your household can effectively participate in this act, go to: www.archkck.org/socialjustice

Beginning Experience: "Coping with Life Alone" - a grief support program that meets for 8 weeks and is now available online. it is for anyone who has lost a love relationship due to death, separation or divorce to assist in moving through the experience of grief and loss into a future with renewed hope. It runs from September 12th through October 31st, and requires internet access to join and participate in the Zoom sessions. Contact Donna at: 816.305.3760 for more information and required registration by September 1st.

End of Life Resource Guide - the Archdiocesan Ethics Council has produced a resource <u>Catholic Guide for End-of-Life and Establishing of Advance Directives</u>. its purpose is to assist individuals & families in making wiser decisions for these matters in accordance to the teachings of the Catholic faith. For a free digital copy go to: www.archkck.org/prolife-end-of-life-care



Tuesday, September 1st is the annual World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation:

"It will offer individual believers and communities a fitting opportunity to reaffirm our personal vocation to be stewards of creation, to thank God for the wonderful handiwork which God has entrusted to our care, and to ask God's help for the protection of creation as well as for God's pardon for the sins committed against the world in which we live."

Pope Francis - August 2015

Have a blessed week! Fr. Jerry

Virtus Training - is available during the Covid19 situation in an online version. This may be a great opportunity for parents, grandparents, church volunteers or anyone who is not trained due to scheduling issues for the live session. If interested, go to the Archdiocese Website (archkck.org) and under the VIRTUS tab, go to Adult Training, and choose the option for the online module. for questions, contact Sandy at: svielhauer@archkck.org)

One Faith: One Future in Christ: the Archdiocesan Capital Campaign is still going on. Though on hold during the onslaught of tCovid19 p - it is still an ongoing challenge that I would like to remind everyone about. If you are in a position at this time to begin once again considering how you can participate, I encourage you to do so. If you need or want materials that describe the campaign, its goals, and the targets set for our Parishes - please let me know and I will get the information to you. Thank you for considering this reminder! As always, your generosity is GREATLY appreciated!

We ask that everyone still wear masks as you enter and exit. il necessary, you may take the masks off once you are in your pew. We will continue to distribute Holy Communion as we have since we reopened. Thank you for your patience with all of these precautions.

Thank you - for your faithfulness in supporting the parishes during this time - and let's keep praying that we may gather as a full community in the near future! Remember - for emergencies, please call my cell: 785.204.2447

Sts. Isídore and María de la Cabeza - Pray for us for safety and favorable weather!